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Dear St Finbar's Glenbrook Community, 

 

Last Sunday marked the end of the Easter 

Liturgical Season.  Our Holy Father, Pope 

Francis in his address to the congregation 

on Pentecost Sunday reminded us that 

although sin separates us from God, we 

haven’t been left as orphans, but that 

thanks to Jesus Christ and the gift of the Holy Spirit, we can reconcile with the Lord and continue to 

live as his children. 

“The central purpose of Jesus’ mission, which culminated in the gift of the Holy Spirit, was to renew 

our relationship with the Father, a relationship severed by sin, to take us from our state of being 

orphaned children and to restore us as his sons and daughters. 

We were made to be God’s children, it is in our DNA,” he said, explaining “ the Spirit is given to us by 

the Father and leads us back to the Father.” 

Pentecost is often referred to as the “Birthday”. Usually at a 

birthday we would receive gifts, Pentecost is the same but these 

gifts come from the Holy Spirit.  Each year the celebration of 

Pentecost gives us a chance to remember that this life-giving gift 

continues to flow in our lives. We are renewed, refreshed, and 

revived.  

 

 

 

http://www.stfinbarsglenbrook.catholic.edu.au/


SYDNEY WRITER’S FESTIVAL 

As you are aware, one of our school goals this year is to increase the awareness of purpose and 
audience in our writing.  In Term 1 we had the author Debra Abela visit the school and run 
workshops with the students and staff.  This term our primary students will be attending the Sydney 
Writers Festival where they will hear keynote speeches and engage in workshops with other famous 
authors. 
The program for this day is as follows: 

SESSIONS: 
 
10.00-10.45 AM: STORYTELLING WITH PICTURES with Jon Klassen 
 
10.45-11.30 AM: WHAT WOULD TOM GATES DO? with Liz Pichon 
 
11.30: LUNCH BREAK AND BOOK SIGNINGS With Jon Klassen and Liz 
Pichon 
 
12.30-1.15 PM: THE ART OF GRAMMAR with Tohby Riddle  
 
1.15-2 PM: WHERE IDEAS COME FROM with Judith Rossell  
 
2.00: FINISH AND BOOK SIGNINGS With Tohby Riddle and Judith Rossell 
 
 
The children will have the opportunity to purchase books at this event.  Please send money in an 
envelope with your child’s name on the envelope if you would like your child to purchase a book at 
this event.  This is an option only.  Please do not feel pressured to have to take up this opportunity. 
 
This is a link to the website for further information:     Sydney Writer's Festival Penrith 
 

About the authors 

Jon Klassen (International) 

Jon Klassen is the author-illustrator of I Want My Hat Back, a Theodor Seuss 

Geisel Honor book, and This Is Not My Hat, winner of the Caldecott Medal. 

He is also the illustrator of House Held Up by Trees, written by Ted Kooser, 

which was named aNew York Times Book Review Best Illustrated Children’s 

Book, and Sam and Dave Dig a Hole, written by Mac Barnett, which won a 

Caldecott Honor. Originally from Niagara Falls, Ontario, Jon Klassen now lives 

in Los Angeles. 

jonklassen.tumblr.com 
 

Liz Pichon (International) 

Liz Pichon is the author of the best-selling Tom Gates series, which has sold 1 

million books in the UK alone and been translated into 36 languages. The first 

book in the series, The Brilliant World of Tom Gates, won the Roald Dahl 

Funny Prize, The Red House Book Award Best Book for Young Readers and the 

http://www.swf.org.au/program/swf2016/primary-school-days-penrith-PSD4
http://jonklassen.tumblr.com/


Waterstones Best Fiction for 5-12 year olds. The fourth book in the series, Tom Gates: Genius Ideas 

Mostly,won the Blue Peter Award for Best Story. Liz has also written and illustrated a number of 

picture books. She lives in Brighton, UK. lizpichon.com/ 
 

Tohby Riddle (Australian) 

Tohby Riddle is the multi-award-winning creator of numerous well-loved 

picture books, two cartoon collections and a novel. In his new book, The 

Greatest Gatsby: A Visual Book of Grammar,he has directed his love of words 

and pictures to the tricky subject of grammar. By making the book Tohby 

Riddle wished he’d had when he was learning grammar at school, he might 

just have created a world first: a visual book of grammar – that is simple, fun, 

understandable and memorable! 

tohby.com 

 

Judith Rossell (Australian) 

Judith has been an illustrator and writer of children’s books for over 12 

years. Before that, she worked as a government scientist (not a mad 

scientist, a normal kind of scientist) and also for a cotton spinning 

company (that made threads for T-shirts and denim jeans and mops and 

teabag strings). She has written 11 books and illustrated more than 80. Her 

books have been published in the UK and the USA, and have been 

translated into more than 10 languages. Judith lives in Melbourne with a 

cat the size of a Walrus. 

 

Felice Arena (Australian) 

 

Felice Arena is one of Australia's best-loved children's writers. He is the 

author and creator of many popular and award-winning children's books 

for all ages, includingWhippersnapper, the bestselling Specky 

Magee books, Andy Roid and the Sporty Kids series. 

 

 
We are confident that this will be a wonderful experience for the students.  Please make sure that 

you ask them about their day.  You may wish to do some research at home about these authors 

before the big day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://lizpichon.com/
http://www.tohby.com/


PLAYGROUND / SCHOOL UPDATE 

 
We have begun the journey of restoration to the playgrounds.  Soccer fields have been marked, the 

basketball courts lines have been refreshed.  We are in the process of purchasing pavement paint to update 

the handball courts.  Within the next fortnight the primary playground will have table tennis tables.  During 

the next term break, the area at the bottom of the infants’ playground (ramp area) will be resurfaced and 

the walls will be painted to allow the children to use it as a blackboard. (This is what we have been informed 

will happen by CEDP).  We intend to install sand pits in this area (all health and safety regulations will be 

adhered to). 

 

We are also at the stage of installing bag hooks for all areas.  

These new hooks meet safety requirements and are also 

brightly coloured which enhances the appearance of the 

school.    

 

We have had a company review the gutters and plans are in place for the removal of debris and window 

cleaning.  This will most likely take place over the Christmas holidays due to the equipment that will be 

required to be on site to complete these tasks. 

 

Due to the heavy winds last week, we have had an arborist reassess all trees on site.  We are awaiting this 

report and will need to act on any recommendations made.  You will understand that we are required to 

take action on this report and while I do not want to pre-empt any outcomes before the report is published, 

you will understand that I will need to act in order to maintain a safe environment for all children and staff.  

I thank you in advance for your support with this important action. 

 
 
 
 
 

Yours in Christ 
 

Donna McFadzean 

 
 



Captivate Choir Rehearsal    Next Tuesday, 24 May 2016, the Captivate Choir will be having their 

second combined rehearsal at St Patrick’s Primary School Blacktown.  We know that this will be 

another wonderful experience for our students. 

 

Combined String Orchestra Rehearsal 
This Sunday, students who are part of the Combined String Orchestra will be rehearsing at St Mary 

MacKillop Primary School between 2pm and 4pm.  We are very proud of these students and their 

dedication to learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
DEAR PARENTS AND FRIENDS,  
 
Learning Matters at St Finbar’s 
We can’t believe it is Week 4 already! The teachers and children have been busy learning right from 
day one of this term. As we walk around to the classrooms each day, it is so exciting to see the 
children engaging with their teachers, peers and the learning taking place. School attendance plays a 
critical role in enhancing the lives of students in schools. Every day of attendance adds to a student's 
academic achievement and success at school. It is therefore so very important, for our children to be 
here every day participating in this amazing learning.  We understand that children get sick, 
especially in the winter months, but they need to be at school if they are able! Don’t forget that if 
your child does have a day off, we need a note explaining their absence on their return to school.  
 
Winter School Uniform 
Thank you to those students who are looking very smart in their winter uniform! Remember the 
school hat is also a part of the winter uniform and the children are required to wear it whenever 
they are outside! Thanks goes to those children who are remembering to wear their hats both to 
and from school every day! 
 
Hot Reads 
At the assembly last week, we launched our ‘Hot Reads’ initiative. This is all about promoting reading 
within our community. We have posters all over the school showcasing the ‘Hot Reads’ of staff, 
grades and students. Take a look at what we are reading – perhaps you’ll find your next book! 
NAPLAN  
Congratulations to our Year 3 & 5 students who participated so enthusiastically last week in 
NAPLAN! The children were excited to be finished and some a little disappointed it was over! Here 
are a few comments made by the students during NAPLAN week: 

“It wasn’t as bad as I thought!”  
“It was fun!” 

“Can we do more?” 
“I did alright, I think I only got one wrong!” 

 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/x/HxVUAQ


We loved the positivity and excitement around NAPLAN – well done to  
both the teachers and students for your preparation and participation. 
 
A few notices and some reminders: 

¶ There will be a Parent Workshop on ‘Maths Warm Ups’ before tonight’s P & F Meeting, 
Wednesday the 18th of May at 7pm in the Learning Centre – ALL welcome! There will be a 
‘goody bag’ for each parent that comes along – start your own ‘Warm Up Kit’ for home.  
The P & F Meeting will then run from 7.30pm-8.30pm.  

¶ Thank you to all the parents and friends who attended our Stage 1 assembly last Monday. 
Year 1 & 2 gave a lovely tribute to our mums and lots of deserving children also received 
well deserved awards – read on to find out who they were! 

¶  ‘Yellow Ribbon Day’ along with ‘Walk Safely to school Day’ will be celebrated this Friday 
the 20th of May. You should have already received a note outlining the day and how you too 
can participate. Looking forward to see you on Friday. 

 
God Bless, 
 
Lisa Samojlowicz 
Assistant Principal 
 

School Assembly Awards  

Term 2 Week 3   9 th  May, 2016  

 

Be Safe Be Respectful Be a Learner Living our Faith in 
Daily Life 

K   Dominik Barrios Rachita Pathak Matilda Howard  
 

Yr 1  Olethea Gary Ellie Taylor Samuel Mitchinson   
 

Yr 2  Grace Incorvil Abaigeal McCann Joshua Simone  
 

Yr 3  Ann Walker Addison Farnsworth Zachary Kershaw  
 

Yr 4  Max Incorvil April Darby 
 

Holly Wye  

Yr 5  Thomas 
McCormack 

 

Scarlett Jurd 
 

Dylan Neumann Neve Burns 

Yr 6    Mia Burns 
 

Benjamin Boyer 
Ellie Djundja 

Nicholas Likely 
Lachlan Monaco 

 
 

 

Premierõs Reading Challenge  

Congratulations to the following students for completing the challenge:  

Edmund, Makenna, Michael, Ethan, Joshua and Phoebe 

 



SCHOOL FEES 

Please note Term 2 School Fee accounts have been sent out. If you have not received your 

statement in the mail please contact the office. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Denham in the office on Tuesdays, Wednesdays or Thursdays 

if you have any questions or concerns. 

Term 2 Fees due Monday 30 May 2016. 

*********************************** 
 
CHILDREN’ CHOIR 
Once again, I’d like to invite children from Years 2 to 5 to join this Parish Choir that very much needs 
new members.  Half the present choir is in Year 6 and they leave at the end of 2016.  Unless, we get 
a good response of at least 10 this little choir will discontinue next year. 
What does this choir involve? 
We practice after school till 4.30pm every Thursday during the school term.  Apart from learning 
how to sing, read music, breathe correctly, and experience the joy that being in a choir brings, the 
group eats and plays together first.  There is not cost involved, usually on the 4th Sunday each month 
at the 9.30am mass they lead the singing.  Clare, a piano teacher and myself a retired teacher with a 
love of liturgical music, hope the children’s song will continue to grace St Finbar’s Church.  Thank 
you.  Mary Lopez.  Contact: jvlopez08@bidpond.com 
 

*********************************** 
 
STAGE 3 EXCURSION TO CANBERRA 
Stage 3 students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital. 
Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a 
focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises 
the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics 
and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian 
Government is contributing funding of $20 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education 
Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of 
the excursion. 

*********************************** 
 
St COLUMBA’S COLLEGE 
A reminder that enrolment applications for St Columba's College Year 7, 2017 are now due.   For all 
enquiries call the Enrolment Secretary, Sandra O'Brien, on 4754 8907. 

*********************************** 
 
PARKING:  Cars have been parked in front of Fr. Jolly’s and Fr. Mac’s driveway on Levy Street.  Could 
you please be aware of these driveways when attending functions  at school.  Thank you 

*********************************** 

 

Get Active ï Eat Healthily 

Building healthy habits 

Children are learning habits that will often last them a lifetime. Consider the following: 

Á Breakfast is important. Children who eat breakfast have better concentration. Eating breakfast 

can reduce snacking on high-energy foods in the afternoon in both adults and children. 

mailto:jvlopez08@bidpond.com


Á Be realistic about the size of the serve you offer children. Forcing children to finish what is on 

their plate when they are not hungry may lead to overeating and/or strong food dislikes. 

Á  Avoid giving children processed snack foods high in sugar. Encourage brushing teeth in the 

morning and before bed to develop good dental habits. 

*********************************** 

June Carmelite retreats      Mt Carmel Retreat Centre 247 St Andrews Road Varroville, 

NSW, 2566 
Costs: Weekend retreats:  $230 (10% discount for shared accommodation and for 
pensioners/unemployed/students) 
Weeklong retreats:  $680 

Day retreats:  $25 (please bring your own lunch) 
Bookings 

Ph:  8795 3400 

email:  retreats@carmelite.com 

www.carmeliteretreats.com.au 

  
The Care and Discipline of the Emotions with the Desert Fathers 
Jun 3 @ 610 pm – Jun 5 @ 130 pm 
Fr Paul Chandler 

“Grace builds on nature” and our emotional life is a central part of our spiritual journey. 

Living in the abundance of God 
Jun 4 
1030am – 400pm 
Cathy Kennedy 
God wants us to live in his abundant love, mercy, and care today. 
  
The Wound of Love and Science of the Cross 
Jun 6 @ 610 pm – Jun 12 @ 9:00 am 
Fr Paul Maunder, OCD 

‘Where have you hidden, Beloved, and left me moaning? You fled like the stag after 
wounding me; I went out calling you, but you were gone’ (St John of the Cross) 
  
Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend 
Jun 24 @ 610 pm – Jun 26 @ 4:00 pm 

A WWME can be transformative and will bring and new and blessed dimension to your 
relationship. 
 
 
Seminar - Dealing With The Legal System 
Each year CCSS Solo Parent Services offers an Information night for anyone interested in 
gaining a greater understanding on how to choose the best lawyer for your situation, how 
best to deal with lawyers so as to minimize your legal fees and how to protect your rights 
regarding family assets. This night is being held on Tuesday 7th June from 7.30pm - 
9.30pm at CCSS, 38 Prince St, Blacktown. Guest Speaker: Mr Richard Brading, (Solicitor at 
Wesley Legal Service, Castlereagh St.)  
Cost: $7. Registration Essential: Rita  Ph. 8822 2222  soloparentservices@ccss.org.au   
  

mailto:retreats@carmelite.com
http://www.carmeliteretreats.com.au/
mailto:soloparentministry@ccss.org.au


YOUNGER WIDOWED SUPPORT GROUP 
Next Gathering for Solo Parent Services’ Younger Widowed Support Group is on Tuesday 
17th May. Please note change of Venue: Institute for Mission, 1-5 Marion St, Blacktown.  
Time: 7pm – 9pm  Cost: $5.00. Registration:  Rita Ph. 8822 2222 or 
Email:soloparentservices@ccss.org.au 
 
ST FINBAR’S YOUTH GROUP 
 
The Youth Band will be playing at the 9:30am Mass on Sunday for Pentecost - the church's birthday. 
The Youth Mass at 6pm has been cancelled. 
Lounge Youth Group will still run - from 7pm so we can try to finish on time at 8:30pm. 

Live Below the Line - over $1,400 has been raised so far by the St Finbar group for poverty cycle 
breaking initiatives but we haven't reached our target yet. So please give 
to: https://www.livebelowtheline.com.au/donations/new?team_id=2485  
 
Note: Springwood Parish - St Thomas Aquinas - has a Youth Mass every Sunday at 5pm, and details 
of their youth group can be found here: http://www.stachurchspringwood.org.au/about-our-
parish/youth-group/youth-group.aspx  
 
Finally, see below for details of the LIFTED youth event being held at Greystanes this Saturday night, 
with Steve Angrisano. 

6 days till LIFTED Live - Pentecost Style 
LIFTED Live is high energy, open to all, free and celebrates the gifts and talents of young people in 

Western Sydney & the Blue Mountains. Bring your family and friends and celebrate the young heart 
of the Catholic Church in our Diocese of Parramatta. 

 
This coming Saturday, Catholic Youth Parramatta welcomes international Catholic singer, songwriter, 
story teller and honorary Australian (from the USA) - STEVE ANGRISANO - to the Parramatta Diocese 

for a unique Pentecost experience. 
What can you expect? 

Praise & Worship by the 12 piece LIFTED House Band 
2 x 20min sets by Steve Angrisano 

3 A drama from the Youth Mission Team 
Preaching/Prayer/Eucharistic Adoration by Sr Rosie Drum, Fr Paul Roberts & Steve Angrisano 

*********************************** 

 
 

McCarthy Catholic College75 Mackellar Street, Emu Plains 
Trade Training Centre 

INFORMATION EVENING FOR YEAR 11, 2017: 
¶ Date: Wednesday 8 June 2016 
¶ Time: 6:00pm - 7:30pm 

¶ Start your trade and complete your HSC – 
Enrolment Enquiries: Mrs Katrina Gill – 02 4728 8129   www.mccarthycttc.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:soloparentservices@ccss.org.au
https://www.livebelowtheline.com.au/donations/new?team_id=2485
http://www.stachurchspringwood.org.au/about-our-parish/youth-group/youth-group.aspx
http://www.stachurchspringwood.org.au/about-our-parish/youth-group/youth-group.aspx


 
Ubuntu: the African Children’s Choir high school graduate tour 
 
The African Children’s Choir (ACC) is coming back to the Blue Mountains and Penrith — this time with Ubuntu, 
a troupe of gifted high school graduates, presented by the charity Kwaya Australia. 
 
The ACC educates some of the poorest children in Africa to university level, helping them break the cycle of 
poverty and become leaders in their communities. See africanchildrenschoir.com.  
 
Drum and dance workshop: Lawson Public School, Adelaide Street, Lawson. Wednesday, May 18, 7.30pm. 
Adult $18, child under 16/concession $12, family (two adults and two children) $48. 
 
Katoomba concert: Katoomba High School, Martin Street, Katoomba. Thursday, May 19, 7.30pm. 
 
Springwood district concert: Springwood High School, Grose Road, Faulconbridge. Friday, May 20, 7.30pm. 
 
Penrith district concert: Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School, 115 Great Western Highway, Emu 
Plains. Saturday, May 21, 7.30pm. 
 
Blue Mountains and Penrith concert tickets: Adult $20, concession $15, child under 16, $12, family $50. 

 
Book at www.kwaya.org. 

Inquiries: Brendan O’Reilly, ph 0437 347 657. 

http://africanchildrenschoir.com/
http://www.kwaya.org/


St Finbarôs Primary, Glenbrook 

Term 2 at a Glance 
We live by our School Motto: 
Living our faith in daily life, 

    Seeking truth in our relationships 
  and building our knowledge 

 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturda

y 
Sunday 

Week 

4 

16
th
 17

th
 18

th
 19th 

Writerôs 

Festival  

20th 

Walk to 

School and 

Yellow 

Ribbon Day 

21
st
 22nd  

Combined 

Strings 

Rehearsal 

St.Mary 

Mckillop 2-

4 

Week 

5  

Lock 

Down 

Evacua

tion 

Drill  

23
rd
 24

th
  

Captivate 

Rehearsal ï St 

Patrick 

Blacktown 

25
th
 

 

26
th
 

Stage 3 

Canberra 

Excursion  

27
th
  

Stage 3 

Canberra 

Excursion 

28
th
 29th 

 
 
DATES IN ADVANCE       P & F Meetings 

  

Staff Development Day Term 3 – 18
th

 July, 2016 Parent Workshop on ‘Maths Warm Up’ 
18th May 7pm 

Staff Development Day Term 4   18
th

 & 19
th

 
December  

15
th

 June 7pm 

 20
th

 July 7pm 

 17
th

 August 7pm 

 21
st

 September 7pm 
19

th
 October 7pm 

 16
th

 November 7pm 

Yellow Ribbon Day & Walk Safely to School Day 20
th

 
May 

 

Canberra Excursion Yr 5 & 6 26
th

 & 27
th

 May  

Feast of the Sacred Heart  and Grandparents Day 
Mass  NB Wednesday 1st June – Mass 9.15am 
Followed by Open Class Room 

 

Athletics Carnival 24
th

 June  

Feast of the Assumption  -15
th

 August -  Mass 9.15  

Father’s Day  - Friday 2
nd

 September - Mass 9.15  

Confirmation – Wednesday 7
th

 September  

St Finbar’s Day Wednesday 21
st

 September 2pm- 3.10pm  

Whole School Swimming Carnival 17
th

 November  

Feast of Christ the King – First Holy Communion 20
th

 
November 

 

School Disco  25
th

 November  

All Saints Day 1
st

 November   

Year 6 Graduation Mass – 12
th

 December 12pm  

Last day of School for Children 16
th

 December 2016  

  



 


